Grower Marketing Committee

Meeting Minutes

May 30, 2013
The Grower Marketing Committee of the Lodi Winegrape Commission met Thursday, May 30th at 2:00 PM at the Lodi Winegrape Commission Office, 2545 W. Turner Rd., Lodi CA.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Richard Lauchland at 2:06 PM. 
Roll was called. In attendance were committee members Richard Lauchland, Joe Berghold, Ben Kolber, Matt Perman and Craig Ledbetter. Staff and others present were Jon Bjork, Stuart Spencer, Camron King and Jenny Heitman. A quorum was established. 

Minutes (Exhibit A) from the April 23, 2013 meeting were reviewed and approved. Kolber/Ledbetter – Carried. 

LoCA Campaign Update – 
Staff updated the committee on FY 12/13 of the LoCA Campaign. Online and print advertising for FY 12/13 is wrapping up. Major landmarks during this current fiscal year have included: 1) Production of four videos in the LoCA Thoughts series; 2) Paid social promotions on Facebook, resulting in an increase of 13,000+ ‘Likes’; 3) Extended partnership with Snooth, resulting in an online tasting (May 1st, 2013) with Lodi Wine’s Stuart Spencer and Macchia’s Tim Holdener, hosted by Gregory Dal Piaz, Editor in Chief of Snooth. Staff also informed the committee that the number of unique visitors to LodiWine.com had doubled in numbers since year one of the LoCA Campaign. The committee discussed potential budget increases in the following areas as part of the FY13/14: 1) Social media marketing; 2) Photo shoot to take place in the fall of 2013; 3) Production of up to eight new videos in the LoCA Thoughts series. 
Public Relations Activities – 
Staff updated the committee on the results of the recent press tour, which took place April 30th – May 2nd, 2013. Attending media included: Adam Morgenstern (Huffington Post, Organic Wine Journal and Daily Meal), Stacy Slinkard (About.com), Laurie Farr (Yahoo! Travel and Examiner.com), and Donna Sozio (Organic Authority, Ecosalon.com and LA.com). Gregory Dal Piaz (Editor, Snooth.com) – in town for a sponsored online tasting between Lodi Wine and Snooth – was also able to attend several of the pre-planned activities during the press tour. Camron King provided feedback to the committee on his recent press trip with Board Chairman, Bob Lauchland, to Alabama (May 20th- 25th). King and Lauchland’s schedule during this trip included meetings with the following individuals/publications: Cindy Hatcher (Cooking Light Magazine), Jan Walsh 
(Freelance), Mitch Frank (Wine Spectator) and Tim McNally (The Wine & Spirits Radio Show WWWL 1350 AM). The appointment with McNally included an hour-long on air radio interview. Upcoming media outreach includes a Lodi Rules wine sample send to 24 key wine writers/bloggers as well as a live online tasting of Lodi Rosés, scheduled for Wednesday, June 12th at 5:00 PM. 
Clay Shoot 2013 – 

The committee discussed the upcoming clay shoot on Wednesday, July 17th at Comanche Hills. This event will serve as an opportunity for growers to interact socially. There will be no charge for growers to attend. Lunch will be provided to all attendees. Staff will send out invitations for this event in the following weeks. 
LoCA Campaign Market Survey –  
The committee discussed the second LoCA Campaign market survey, conducted by Wine Opinions, scheduled to launch within the next two weeks. The LoCA Campaign Market Survey is a national survey which will help monitor Lodi’s regional awareness with engaged wine consumers. The information gathered from the survey will help pinpoint which advertising/PR efforts are producing positive effects for the Lodi region/wines and which efforts need to be adjusted to produce more positive results. Wine Opinions will also conduct a trade survey following the consumer survey. Costs connected to the trade survey will potentially be built into the budget for FY 13/14.  
Budget Review FY 12/13 – 

The committee briefly reviewed and approved the current budget for FY 12/13 (Exhibit B).  

Budget FY 13/14 Development – 

The committee discussed budget proposals for FY 13/14 line by line. The committee agreed to request an increase in monetary allotment to be directed toward expanding market reach of the LoCA campaign through print and digital advertising. Additional funds will be directed toward a potential increase in Commission staffing in order to help maximize growing public relations focus and social media marketing. Chairman Lauchland called for a motion to approve the proposed FY 13/14 budget for presentation to the Board of Commissioners. Ledbetter/Kolber carried. 
The next scheduled meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 16th at 12:00 PM. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:58 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Richard Lauchland
